
 

This week, CKFR crews cooled off the students 
of Central Kitsap Middle School and Ridgetop 

Middle School during their Field Days! 
What a great tradition! 

 
From all of us here at CKFR, congratulations on 
a successful year—we wish you all a FUN and 

SAFE summer! 



June 24 
BOC Meeting 

Admin Building (4PM) 
 

July 4 
Independence Day 
Admin Office Closed 

 
There is a Sale and Use Ban 
for the following fireworks: 

 Ground Spinners 
 Aerial Spinners (aka Helicopters 
 Roman Candles 
 Multi-Shot, Battery, and 

Chain-Fired Shells 
 Firecrackers 
 Sky Rockets and Missiles 
 Bottle Rockets 

 
July 8 

BOC Meeting 
Admin Building (4PM) 

 
July 13 

Ceremonial Push-In Ceremony 
for Engine 41 (11AM) 

@ Station 41 
 

July 17 
Fill the Brewery for MDA 

Muscular Dystrophy Association 
Cash Brewing (6-10PM) 

Hosted by Kitsap Fire Fighters 
Union, IAFF Local 2819 and 437 

 
July 19 

CKFR Retirement Event for 
A/O Henry Henneman (5:30PM) 

@ Station 41 

 
July 22 

BOC Meeting 
Admin Building (4PM) 

The Employee Assistance Program’s BetterHelp online platform is 
now available 24/7 at no cost to you!  BetterHelp is a convenient, 
private virtual therapy platform that offers up to 3 sessions with a 
qualified clinical expert who can assess your concerns and develop a 
plan of action when you’re facing issues that interfere with your 
health, well-being, and productivity at home or at work.  Visit the 
EAP Page on CK Share’s Benefits portal to learn more. 
 
Feel free to reach out to Sam with any questions or concerns. 

The Silverdale Heritage Project 
is 2-disc DVD set that was 
created for the community, by 
the community. Silverdale 
Water District currently has 
free copies available at the 
Admin Office. For those who 
are interested in Silverdale’s 
history and would like a copy, 
please stop by the Admin 
Office to pick one up! 
 
Disc #1 includes “Silverdale” a 
90 minute documentary. Disc 
#2 has over 60 minutes of 
Bonus Footage, including 
additional stories and footage, 
and Service Organization 
videos. 

Save the Date 
CKFR RETIREMENT RECOGNITION EVENT 

Friday, July 19th 
5:30 PM at Station 41 

7600 Old Military Rd NE, Bremerton 
Refreshments will be served after presentations 

Please join us as we recognize the career of 

A/O Henry Henneman 

and his 40+ years of service 
to the citizens of Central Kitsap. 

https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet/hrportal/SitePages/EAP.aspx
mailto:sluisi@ckfr.org?subject=EAP%20BetterHelp




Super-Sam gets a Slam Dunk! 
 

RIGHT:  During the Staff Meeting on Monday, Bob 
Morley recognized “Bulldog” Super-Sam Luisi with the 
Slam Dunk trophy! In the short time that she’s been 
with CKFR, she’s made impressive strides in program 
areas like SharePoint and TeleStaff, which we all know 
come with numerous implementation challenges. Just 
recently, she moved all training request and tuition 
reimbursement forms online (win!) and is continuing to 
improve our HR Division as a whole. We are very lucky 
to have her tenacious spirit on our team! Thank you for 
all that you do, Super-Sam! 

LEFT:  For the second year in a row, the 
Kingston High School Interact Club held a 
stuffed animal drive to support CKFR's 
outreach to young kids affected by 
emergencies or extended hospital stays.  
KHS Interact Co-President Duncan Platz 
delivered the bag full of animals with a 
huge smile on his face, as he knows the 
positive impact these fuzzy friends can 
make.  Interact Clubs are part of Rotary 
International and are designed to bring 
together young people ages 12 - 18 to 
develop leadership skills while discovering 
the power of Service Above Self. 

LEFT:  Barbara Wilhight is pictured here with  
A/O CJ Tesch. We recently received a call from 
Barbara wanting to donate a firefighter statue 
that she won in a contest against the infamous 
Ciscoe Morris, by stumping him on a gardening 
question (you’ve probably heard of him from 
“Gardening with Ciscoe”)! The crews picked up 
the statue and it now proudly sits in the rock 
formation at the Admin building. Thank you, 
Barbara! 



 

BELOW:  More from the Field Days! 
Pictured are LT Scott Deschryver and A/O 
Sascha Ebert at Ridgetop Middle School. 



 

RIGHT:  Photos from Volunteer 
Drill on Wednesday at the 
Bremerton Training Center.  
 
Volunteers drilled on SCBA Air 
Management and Search & 
Rescue practices. They also 
practiced communications 
procedures while wearing SCBAs 
and performing searches.  
 
Congratulations to VFF Whitney 
Glebe who had the best air 
consumption rate! 
 
Volunteer EMT Tara Berger and 
her crew set up RH41 and did a 
great job.  

BELOW:  Captain Sullivan demonstrating a hose 
technique on the July 12th Volunteer Drill. EMT Berger 
said that he gave a spectacular hose drill! Go Tom! 

LEFT:  This picture was sent to us on 
June 15th, A/O Henneman’s last day 
passported into an engine. 


